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Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 1 July 2014 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
Mr N Sullivan (Chair), Mrs L Starman, Mrs F Kirkpatrick, Mr A Timmins, Mr R Rockley, Mr M Caston
Also present:
Mrs M Knights (Clerk), Mr A Gunson (County Councillor) 
1. Apologies for Absence – Mr S Frost (Vice-Chair) (work commitments); Mr D Blake, District Councillor.
2. Declarations of Interest – None.
3. Dispensations for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – None. 
4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting –Two typographical errors were amended in the minutes of 1 June and then the minutes were signed as an accurate record of the meeting.
5. Matters Arising:
5.1 Re-siting of Grit Bin – Clerk to ask Highways if the new bin can be positioned opposite No 2 on the field side of the road.

5.2 Dates for Cleaning the Playing Field Equipment – Loddon Scouts have kindly agreed to help with this task.  Clerk to arrange for either Tuesday 12 or Thursday 14 August and inform Councillors.

6. Clerk's Report:
· Bridle Path opposite Cross Stone junction:  Clerk had asked the gamekeeper to put a hay bale there to deter motor vehicles using the path.
· Drains: Clerk had asked for the Highway Rangers to clean signs and unblock drains. However Highway’s indicated that they had trouble resourcing the Rangers because so many gangs were working on pothole patching. It was noted that pot-holes had been filled on Stone Lane.

· Parking on Fish’s Lane: Highways advised that it is not illegal to park on Fish’s Lane as it is an unmade road and doesn’t have a Traffic Regulation Order.  It is, however, an offence to obstruct a highway.  It was agreed that the Clerk should look into purchasing a “no parking” sign.
· War Memorials: The Clerk had spoken to John Ling at Bergh Apton.  Unfortunately he was unable to attend our July meeting but he will attend on 2 September and will also bring Chris Johnson.

· SAM2 Vehicle Activated Sign: The Memo of Understanding had been returned to Norfolk County Council.  Woodton Parish Council will be processing the Parish Partnership element and will advise us of progress.
· The Clerk resigned from her post and gave two month’s notice.  She would ensure that everything was in place for the September meeting.  Clerk to make arrangements to recruit a replacement.  The Clerk thanked Councillors for their support over the three years she had been in post and in turn Councillors thanked her for her work.
7. Correspondence:
See list of correspondence circulated following the meeting.
8. Planning: No planning applications or decisions were discussed.
9. Finance:
9.1 The following payments were approved:
	LwH Village Hall
	Rent
	100839
	£20.00

	Dean Baldry

Gary Shilling
	Grass Cutting – Third of four equal payments
	BACS
	£118.75

£118.75

	Civic Risk Ltd
	Internal Audit of Accounts for YE 2014
	100840
	£60.00

	Woodton Parish Council
	Share of SAM2 Vehicle Activated Sign
	BACS
	£563.17

	Norfolk Playing Fields Association
	Annual Subscription 2014/15
	100841
	£20.00

	Norfolk Rural Community Council
	Annual Subscription 2014/15
	BACS
	£20.00


Councillors noted that the grass looked very good.  Clerk to ask contractors to cut the hedge at the end of August.  Mrs Starman to liaise with the contractors about the exact height.

9.2 Quarterly Bank Reconciliation: Mrs Starman looked at the accounts and bank statements and was satisfied that all was in order. 
9.3 Councillors received a Quarterly Budget v Actual.  All elements are within budget and end of year forecast is within budget.

9.4 Account Balances at 1 July 2014:
· Current Account: £383.67

· Savings Account: £7,505.43

10.
County Councillor's Report: 

· Surface dressing is nearly complete.  Double white lines have been added at the Chedgrave A146 junction to prevent overtaking.
· The second grass cut starts later this month.
· There have again been problems with the X2 bus service for various reasons.

11.
District Councillor's Report: Mr Blake had provided Mr Sullivan with a short report.  South Norfolk Council continues to improve its performance while generating new and additional sources of income.  The past year had seen the Council exceed their performance targets:
	2013/14

	Council tax collected
	98.54%

	Reduction in the number of benefit claimants
	4%

	Increase in business rates in the District
	£1.95 million

	Empty homes brought back into use
	77 (This is the largest annual drop in empty homes in the district and now have the lowest number of derelict properties to date)

	Exceeded the three-year target of affordable homes
	592

	Number of planning permissions granted for dwellings
	2,339

	Cases of homelessness prevented
	91%

	Roads swept and cleaned
	1,800 km

	Household waste collected on time
	99.8%

	Number of SMEs given support and advice
	149



There was a turnout of 37% for the European Elections. 


South Norfolk Council have increased their revenue reserves by £1.896 million.


Mr Blake also provided information about grants available from the Eastern Rivers Neighbourhood area.
12.
Police Report: Crime statistics for May:
	 
	Other
	Burglary Dwelling
	Burglary Non-Dwelling
	Criminal Damage
	Sexual Offences
	Theft from Motor Vehicle
	Theft of MV Inc. TWOC 
	Theft Other
	Violence Against Person
	Total

	No Parish/Ward
	1
	 
	1
	 
	 
	2
	 
	 
	 
	4

	Bergh Apton
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	1
	 
	2

	Broome
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1
	2

	Carleton St Peter
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1

	Chedgrave
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	2

	Claxton
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Ditchingham
	1
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2
	4

	Ellingham
	7
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	2
	10

	Geldeston
	4
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2
	6

	Gillingham
	3
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	4

	Haddiscoe
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	2

	Hales
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	2

	Heckingham
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Hedenham
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Langley with Hardley
	1
	2
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	3

	Loddon
	9
	 
	 
	5
	 
	 
	 
	3
	6
	23

	Norton Subcourse
	1
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1
	 
	1
	 
	4

	Seething
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	1

	Stockton
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	1
	1

	Thurlton
	 
	 
	1
	1
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	2

	Thurton
	1
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 
	 
	2
	 
	4

	TOTAL
	32
	2
	5
	7
	2
	5
	1
	10
	16
	80


13.
Councillor’s Reports:

· Mrs Kirkpatrick shared some laminated “Hardley Wildlife” sheets that she had received from BESL.
· Stephen Heywood, NCC Historic Buildings Officer would be looking at Langley Cross tomorrow.
· It was noted that the phone box is almost hidden by an overgrown tree.
· Mr Timmins had carried out his first inspection of the playing field.  He noted that the equipment was safe but shabby.  Clerk to ask grass-cutting contractors to make safe some jagged wire near the large gate.  Councillors thanked Mr Timmins for taking on this role.
· Mr Sullivan advised that Langley Church will be having an Art Exhibition Saturday 2 to Sunday 10 August.
14.
Public Participation: None.
15.
Date of next meeting: There being no meeting in August, the next meeting would be on Tuesday 2 September 2014 at 7.30 pm in Langley with Hardley Village Hall.
The meeting closed at 8.30 pm.
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